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15th December 2023 Newsletter 

 
 

Moss Lane School 
www.moss-lane.surrey.sch.uk T: 01483 417 214 

 
 

 

Dear Families,  

 

If your home is like mine I am sure the countdown to Christmas has 

begun! As we come to the end of another successful term at Moss 

Lane, I want to thank all of the pupils, parents and staff who have 

helped make this Autumn Term so special. The children’s positivity 

continues to shine through every day at school. As ever, there have 

been many wonderful moments, and the school community has 

consistently demonstrated that it has some truly remarkable 

individuals.  

 

A big thank you to all the PTA / parents who helped run / organise all 

the various Christmas activities during December. As a school, we 

really appreciate all the support and fundraising that you do.  

 

It has also been a wonderful term of learning. Everyone has tried 

their best to fulfil their potential, and the children have really enjoyed 

this term’s topics and have discovered all sorts of things they did not 

know before.  

 

A big thank you to all the staff for their dedication to the progress of 

the children; observations this term have shown a high percentage of 

good / outstanding teaching, with children being well supported and 

moving on in their learning. Our data also shows that we are above 

National data for reading, writing, science and mathematics, a real 

success!  

 

Many thanks also go to the Governors for all their support this term.  

I want to wish everyone a very Merry Christmas, a happy holiday 

period and a prosperous New Year. Enjoy your special time with your 

families.  

 

We look forward to welcoming the children back to school on 

Wednesday 3rd January 2024 for the start of the spring term.  

 

Warmest regards  

Mrs Abbott  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

What’s coming up… 

 

 

18th December  

No SCL breakfast club  

Term finishes at 13.30pm 

 

 

TERMS STARTS 

January 3rd 2024 

 

8th January  

Hedgehogs Woodland School  

 

10th January  

Football club starts  

 

17th January  

FGB Resources  

 

22nd January  

Honey Bees Woodland School 

 

29th January  

Foxes Woodland School 

 

5th February  

Squirrels Woodland School 

 

6th February  

Bumble Bees Woodland School 

 

9th February 

Inset Day  

 

12th- 16th February  

Half term  

 

Check out our online calendar 

of events here. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.moss-lane.surrey.sch.uk/
https://www.moss-lane.surrey.sch.uk/web/calendar/156581
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What’s going on in school… 

 

Godalming Light Switch On  

It was once again our privilege to open the Godalming Christmas 

Festival and Light Switch on with singing at the Pepperpot. The 

children were amazing! Well done! Thank you to Mrs Leggett and 

staff for all their hard work in teaching the children the songs and 

Miss Clare for conducting on the day. 

 

 
 

Can Bears Ski? Pantomime 

Last week, the children were all treated to a performance of ‘Can 

Bears Ski?’ by The Pied Piper Theatre Company. The children were a 

wonderful audience and revelled in the skill of all the actors involved. 

‘Can Bears Ski?’ is a wonderful tale of Bear's journey into discovering 

their hearing loss and all the new skills they unlock. 

 

 
 

Bees Lapland Day!  

Bees had the most amazing day with their 'trip' to Lapland! The 

children enjoyed making snowman cakes, Christmas trees, reindeer 

and much, much more. They enjoyed hot chocolate and 

marshmallows at the end of the day. It was utterly magical! 

 

 

 

Warm Spaces…  

Various organisations in the area 

are opening ‘Warm Spaces’ for 

anybody young or older for the 

colder months. There you can 

expect a friendly and inclusive 

welcome this winter. They are 

open to all but are particularly 

beneficial if you live in a hard to 

heat home, if you are isolated or 

if you are worried about your 

energy bills.  

 

Some of the warm spaces in 

Waverley will provide practical 

tips about how to keep warm for 

less and other financial support 

available to help with the rising 

cost of living. Some will also 

offer hot food/and or 

refreshments. Some are places 

where you can just drop to sit 

quietly and keep warm. Please 

find below a link to warm spaces 

available in our area: 

 

https://www.surreycc.gov.uk/he

alth-and-

welfare/support/welfare-

support/everyday-living/warm-

welcome-venues/list-of-warm-

welcome-in-surrey#waverley 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.surreycc.gov.uk/health-and-welfare/support/welfare-support/everyday-living/warm-welcome-venues/list-of-warm-welcome-in-surrey#waverley
https://www.surreycc.gov.uk/health-and-welfare/support/welfare-support/everyday-living/warm-welcome-venues/list-of-warm-welcome-in-surrey#waverley
https://www.surreycc.gov.uk/health-and-welfare/support/welfare-support/everyday-living/warm-welcome-venues/list-of-warm-welcome-in-surrey#waverley
https://www.surreycc.gov.uk/health-and-welfare/support/welfare-support/everyday-living/warm-welcome-venues/list-of-warm-welcome-in-surrey#waverley
https://www.surreycc.gov.uk/health-and-welfare/support/welfare-support/everyday-living/warm-welcome-venues/list-of-warm-welcome-in-surrey#waverley
https://www.surreycc.gov.uk/health-and-welfare/support/welfare-support/everyday-living/warm-welcome-venues/list-of-warm-welcome-in-surrey#waverley
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Church visit  

Bees visited St Peters and Pauls church and meet with Canon John who told them all about the history of 

the church. They also learnt names for certain areas within the church. Thank you to all the parent helpers 

who came with us. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Christmas Jumper Day and lunch  

Last Friday the staff and children celebrated Christmas with a wonderful Christmas dinner. Roast Turkey 

with all the trimmings, Christmas music and of course crackers, silly hats and bad jokes. All our governors 

came and shared this special event with the children. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Christmas Mini Market!  

Once again the hall was filled with Christmas music and our shopping elves helped the children buy gifts 

for their families. It is a wonderful event and a highlight of the Moss Lane School calendar so thank you 

to all the parents for donating presents, sweets, dressing children in mufti and sending in money and 

bags. It takes a huge amount of organising for the event to run smoothly so a massive thank you to our 

wonderful PTA! 
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Father Christmas  

The children had the most fabulous time with Christmas Parties and a visit from a Father Christmas! 

Father Christmas gave each of the classes a present and the children had a wonderful time asking him 

questions about his Reindeer and the North Pole. 

 

Godalming Mayor’s Christmas Card & Mrs Abbott’s Christmas Card 

Jim in Otters Class won the Godalming Mayor’s Christmas Card competition and Edward in Hedgehog’s 

card was chosen as Mrs Abbott’s official Moss Lane Christmas card this year. Well done Jim and Edward! 

 

  
 

Christmas Plays  

Our children were amazing in their shows with Yr R and Yr 1 performing the ‘Twinkly Nativity’ and Yr 2’s 

‘Barmy Bethlehem’. They sang their hearts out and said their lines with confidence. A big thank you to all 

our families who were able to attend and to the parents for all the costumes. The children should all be 

proud of their hard work in producing such show stopping performances.  
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Playground Games…  

We have noticed that there are a number of children playing games on the Playground that are inspired 

by video games and TV programmes which are not always age appropriate. We thought it would be useful 

to share the information. Games, apps and programmes use an age rating which has been considered by 

professionals to work out the right age/stage of development for children to be able to understand or cope 

with the content. PEGI ratings are based on safety and not game difficulty; many children want to be 

challenged by games and believe an older rated game will be harder. We know that it can be hard to say 

no to certain games particularly when children have older siblings but we urge you to consider what is and 

isn't appropriate for your child based on the information below. 

 

 

 

 

Smoking…  

Please could we ask that parents, carers and other visitors refrain from 

smoking in the queue when waiting to come into school at drop off or 

pick up times, as there are often younger children and babies present. 

Thank you for your assistance. 

 
Merry Christmas!  
Finally, the staff and governors of Moss Lane School would like to wish 

you all a very Merry Christmas and a prosperous New Year. We have 

had so much fun this term and look forward to lots more next term. See 

you back in school on January 3rd 2024. 
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